## **Town of Hampton Falls Joint Loss Management Committee**

Minutes for February 17, 2015

Present: Chief Rob Dirsa, Librarian Judy Haskell, Building Inspector Mark Sikorski.

Absent: Captain Larry Anderson

Meeting convened at 10:10 am.

The committee reviewed the minutes of the November 18th meeting and approved them with no changes.

Status updates: Building Inspector Sikorski's ID badge should have arrived by now.

The Town Hall building is in satisfactory condition at present.

Chief Dirsa reports that there have been no injuries or cruiser damages for the Police Department since the last meeting. The department has been doing house checks but will only do a visual check if the driveway has not been plowed.

Reporting for Chief Lord, Dirsa noted that the eye-wash station has been installed and will soon be connected to a water supply. Captain Anderson was unable to attend today's meeting since he was shoveling snow off the roof of the Safety Complex.

BI Sikorski will fix the power supply for the septic pump at the Police Department as weather permits.

BI Sikorski noted that Chris Shek's ramp project should be complete once the railing is mounted.

Our next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 19th, 2015 at 10:00 a.m. at the Library. Food will be served.

The meeting adjourned at 11:00 am

Respectfully submitted, Judith Haskell, Secretary Joint Loss Management Committee